

WHITEINCH COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of Community Council Meeting, Tuesday January 29th 2019 at Whiteinch Centre at 7pm.

- 1 **Present:** G. Morgan (Chair) E. MacDonald (Treasurer), E. Brown (Secretary), M. McCrae, N. Robertson, I. McKillop, J. Carmichael, L. Stevenson (Vice Chair) & Cllr McTernan
Apologies: C. McGeoch, Cllrs Dalton & Aibinu. PC Ferry..
In attendance: R. MacKay, Chair Jordanhill Community Council.

- 2 **Minutes of Previous Meeting:** correction noted at 4 that the attribution of projects to A. Docherty and A. McKenzie should be reversed, proposed by N. Robertson and seconded by M. McCrae.

- 3 **Matters Arising**
 - 3.1 **Foodbank:** donations, and volunteers still required for Sunday afternoon distribution.
 - 3.2 **Environmental issues:** bin trial is still ongoing, possibly to be an item on next Area Partnership agenda. Light faults had been fixed around Primrose/Scotstoun/Fore Streets.
 - 3.3 **ECL nursery letter:** no response yet, acknowledged cllrs Aibinu and Cunningham were in agreement that St Paul's was not an appropriate site, A consultation issue, ongoing and still to go before Committee.

- 4 **Reports**
 - 4.1 **Police:** no report.
 - 4.2 **Councillors:** Cllr McTernan was dealing with a cluster of environmental issues and identifying common themes for action. G. Morgan requested that Cllr McTernan deal with issues with cleansing on South St and its environs, Edzell St, fly tipping of construction waste at the old station area on Scotstoun St, dumped tyres at Fore St ticket office and the verge at Squire St
 - 4.3 **Fossil Grove** E. Brown reported that work was progressing to prepare an Expression of Interest for another Heritage Lottery bid.
 - 4.4 **Placemaking/Victoria Park Community Trust:** a response, with questions had been received from OSCR which will be considered at the next meeting of the group on 30/1/19.
 - 4.5 **School Gates project:** G. Morgan reported on a successful meeting hosted by St Paul's School junior safety officers. The project has had white lines painted, obstructive bins moved, "pop up" safety cuts out of children had been deployed, all of which has improved the safety of the walking routes. Consultation will continue this year. St Paul's School Run Group will focus on Whiteinch Primary's part of the school run.
 - 4.6 **Friends of Victoria Park:** a grant has been granted from the Area Partnership towards the fernery project. Ferns and suppliers would now be identified.

- 5 **Community Council Discussion Forum, 1/12/19, Records creation/GDPR:** all considered the document previously circulated. Office bearers will review our records procedures. All noted the main issues arising from GDPR. G. Morgan will be the named person for GDPR. E. Brown would ensure a privacy notice was added to the website. All to review any information that they might hold and deal with it according to GDPR principles. Cllr McTernan would investigate Glasgow City Council's recommendation to register with the Information Commissioner and whether GCC will pay for the associated cost.

- 6 **Finance:**
 - 6.1 Admin grant of £467 and the funding grant of £1,765 on behalf of the Victoria Park Community Trust had been received.

- 7 **Correspondence**
 - 7.1 Invitation to attend Royal Garden Party had been received. L. Stevenson and J. Carmichael expressed an interest in attending and would reply accordingly.

- 8 **Licensing:** application received for temporary public entertainment licence for inflatable fun city- Saturday & Sunday 27-28 April, Saturday to Tuesday 4-7, Saturday & Sunday 11-12 May. 12 Noon until 6.00pm No objection.

9 Planning Applications:

- 9.1 Thornwood drive thru:** a decision till pending on Planning Portal although roadworks have started. Cllr Dalton investigating.
- 9.2 Malcolm's appeal:** Scotstoun Community Council had sent a letter to the DPEA requesting progress report on the extremely late decision. Agreed to send letter of support.
- 9.3 Arnold Clark Vauxhall dealership on Harmsworth St (Thornwood):** application noted.

10 Community Council Business

- 10.1 Resignation of community councillor:** all expressed their thanks to S. Biagi who had resigned as a community councillor. He will now be an Associate member for science and environmental issues
- 10.2 New Governance document:** G. Morgan had received a hard copy and will request electronic version for circulation before our next meeting.
- 10.3 Community Council Discussion Forum, 23/2/19:** G. Morgan attending, meeting will focus on Community Justice.
- 10.4 Weekly briefly <https://www.glasgow.gov.uk/communitycouncils/briefing>:** all were reminded about this weekly bulletin.
- 10.5 WSHA article and Christmas newsletter:** all noted that these had been written and distributed as appropriate.

11 AOCB

- 11.1 GCC website complaints procedure:** issues with this were discussed, Cllr McTernan to take forward.
- 11.2 Bus stop closures:** lack of publicity re recent temp closure of bus stops were raised. G. Morgan to provide information to enable Cllr McTernan to take this forward.
- 11.3 Glasgow City:** M. McCrae raised her concerns about GCC's inability to provide a secure and clean environment and to maintain public buildings and services, with particular reference about issues in Whiteinch. All to suggest ways of progressing this issue.

12 Next Meeting: Tuesday, February 26th 2019 at 7pm.